
MAY 28, 2023 
MISSION STATEMENT 

 
 

Be a Catholic Community that is a  
Visible Presence of Jesus. 

 

SACRAMENTS 
 

Baptisms 
Baptisms are scheduled for individual 

families upon request, preferably 
during a weekend Mass.  We request 
that parents attend a Baptismal class 

prior to the sacrament.  Please register  
for class at https://res-dbq.org/

baptismal-preparation-class 
 

Weddings 
All persons who wish to arrange 
for marriage are asked to contact 
Fr. Phil Gibbs six months in advance. 

 

Reconciliation 
Saturday 3:15 PM 
Monday 7:30 AM 

Other times by appointment. 

 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
 

If you would like to become a 
member of Resurrection Parish, 
please call the Parish Office: 

(563-556-7511). 
 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Weekend Masses:  
Saturday 4:00   

Sunday 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 AM 
 

Holy Days & Weekdays: 
Refer to Bulletin 

 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS: 

Monday–Thursday: 8:00 AM–4:30 PM; FRIDAY: 8:00 AM–2:00 PM 
 

 

Website: www.res-dbq.org   |   Facebook: facebook.com/resdbq 



DEAR PARISHIONERS, 
Happy Pentecost! 
 
What am I? 
 
I possess over 100 trillion cells. 
I have 206 bones that make up my skeleton. 
Over 600 muscles help me to survive and thrive. 
I have 22 internal organs. 
There are 11 separate systems that function within me with incredible coordina-
tion. 
If you were to stretch out my innards (intestines) they would measure close to 28 
feet. 
If you were to take all my blood vessels (veins, arteries and capillaries) and 
connect them end to end they would stretch out to be 100,000 miles which is the 
distance equivalent to traveling 4 times around the equator of the earth. 
 
What am I? The Human Body. 
 
Consider the human body in all its complexities. What a great machine with its 
diversity and interdependence. Who can question the existence of God when 
we consider our human body? What a great gift that we have that we often 
take for granted! 
 
Taking care of the body is an important job. Eat right, exercise, sleep enough, 
avoid excessive stress and see a doctor for a periodic physical and perhaps an 
annual physical especially if you are advancing in age. 
 
In a survey published in the Archives of Internal Medicine, researchers reported 
that 65 percent of nearly 800 primary care physicians from Boston, Denver, 
and San Diego believed an annual physical to be a necessity, 74 percent felt 
that it improved early detection of illness, and 94 percent said it improved pa-
tient-physician relationship. 
 
Seeing the doctor is important even for young healthy people, since doing so 
can help physicians catch difficult to spot problems associated with communica-
ble diseases, mental health and substance abuse. 
 
When our birthdays add up our physical bodies and their functionality have a 
tendency to decline. A physical exam, evaluation or assessment becomes more 
of a necessity in order for us to enjoy longevity. 
 
Part of the evaluation, now more than ever before, includes not just physical but 
also mental assessment as it is more holistic including body, mind and spirit. Ask-
ing subtle questions and taking cues from appearances and responses, the doc-
tor takes a look at the whole package and then offers advise on changes, ad-
justments or treatments. 
 
In the second reading for this weekend St. Paul is like a good physician as he 
takes a look at the total package in the early church at Corinth. They have dif-
ferent spiritual gifts but the same spirit. They are one body though many parts 
but are still of one spirit. 
 
There have been many anniversaries of Pentecost (Birthdays of the Church) since 
the beginning of the Church. As a body (the body of Christ) it is good to have 
periodic physical examinations that include the total package (body, mind and 
spirit). 
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MON, May 29 
Memorial Day 
Blessed Virgin Mary, Mother of the Church 

9:00 AM † Gary & Jeannice  
     Ramsdell & Marcia Smith 
 

TUES, May 30 
5:30 PM † Melvin & Millie Meyer 
 † Sharon & Danielle Cate 
 

WED, May 31 
The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

7:00 AM † All Souls 
 

THURS, June 1 
St. Justin, Martyr 
7:00 AM † Loras Steffen 
  

FRI, June 2 
Sts. Marcellinus and Peter, Martyrs 
7:00 AM † Renee Friedman 
  † All Souls 
  

SAT, June 3  
Vigil of the Most Holy Trinity 
4:00 PM † Katie Young 
 † Jerry & Vi Loecke 
  

SUN, June 4 

The Most Holy Trinity 
  7:00 AM † Msgr. Thomas Ralph 
 † William & Angela Farnum 
  9:00 AM  Pro Populo 
 † Jim Bussan 
11:00 AM † Janet Winn 
 † Paul & Mary Perrin 
  

Morning Prayer and  
Eucharistic Adoration  

Tuesdays: 7:00 AM - 5:00 PM 
 

MEMORIAL DAY 
MASS: 9:00 AM 

ALL ARE WELCOME! 

Continued on page 6. 



IN THE PARISH 
Volunteers Needed 
We are in need of volunteers to make phone calls to some 
of our families we haven't seen at Mass in a while.  For fur-
ther explanation of what that entails and answer any ques-
tions you may have, please call Wendy at the parish office 
at 556-7511. Thank you! 
 

Grant Application 
Are you part of a non-profit 5013c organization that has 
been funded by basket collections at Resurrection in the 
past?  The Church of the Resurrection Grant Program Appli-
cation deadline, June 3, 2023 is quickly approaching. The 
grant request is a simple one-page form which must be 
sponsored by a current registered parishioner.  For more 
information or to find the form go to the Resurrection web-
site:res-db.org/tithing-grants or ask any committee member. 
Grant Tithing Committee, Rod Bakke, Penny Ehlinger, Craig 
Schaefer, Mary Moothart 
 

Saturday Night Euchre Tournament 
Still looking for more co-chairs 
Resurrection Euchre Third Saturday of the month 
June 17, 2023, 6:00 pm, Church Social Space 
Cash payout to top three players 
Any questions contact: Lou Oswald 
563-580-9341 or Louisjon0312@gmail.com 
Bring your smiling faces! 
Awards for those who bring the most friends and family 
Bring $1.00 and own snacks and drinks (no alcohol) 
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MUSIC 

Our Adult Choir will wrap up their busy year when they lead the 
singing at our Pentecost Mass at 9 AM this weekend.  They 
rehearse every Thursday evening from Sept-May.  During the 
summer months many of them continue to sing with the choir, but 
we open up our choir to anyone who wants to sing and who 
can come one hour before Mass to practice.  If you’ve ever 
thought about singing with the choir, summer is a great time to try 
it out.  You just show up one hour before Mass and rehearse the 
hymns, Mass parts, etc., and you will be joined by many of our 
regular choir members to support and help you sing as well.  We 
welcome any singers who are High School age or older to join us. 
Here are a few of the upcoming dates: 
June 4, 9 AM 
June 11, 11 AM 
June 18, 9 AM 
For a complete list of choir dates, you can visit the parish 
website. Just go to https://res-dbq.org/liturgical-ministries, look 
for the music ministry schedules and menus to find dates and music. 

HEALTH MINISTRY 
CARE FOR THE CAREGIVER 
Care for the Caregiver will meet Monday, 
June 5, 2023, from 1:30–2:30 pm in the 

Community Room. Respite care is available 
for your loved one during the meeting. Please contact 
Mary Schmidt at 563-556-7511 if you plan to utilize this 
benefit.  

Mary Schmidt, Parish Nurse 

LITURGY 
 

Memorial Day Mass: Please join us for Memorial Day Mass 
beginning at 9:00 A.M. in the Church.  
 
Perpetual Adoration Chapel: Thank you for those who have 
contributed to this project. Please continue to contribute by 
placing the envelopes in the collection basket or drop them 
off in the office 
 
Here is a picture of the Adoration Chapel back wall with the 
stone completed.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Liturgy 
Deacon Mike Ellis 

VOCATION VIEWS  
 

Come Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful, and 
enkindle in them the fire of your love. Send forth your spirit, 
and we shall be created, and you shall renew the face of 
the earth! Blow, strong winds of spirit, stir the fire of your 

love; encourage our response. (Acts 1:15-17, 20-26) 
 

Please pray for all seminarians of the Archdiocese of 
Dubuque and those in formation for religious life. 

 

Prayer for Vocations 
God our Father, we thank you for calling men and women to 
serve in your Son’s Kingdom as priests, deacons, religious, 
and consecrated persons. Send your Holy Spirit to help us 
respond generously and courageously to your call. May our 
community of faith support vocations of sacrificial love in our 
youth. We ask this through our Lord Jesus Christ, who lives 
and reigns with you and the Holy Spirit, one God, for ever 
and ever. Amen. 

Coordinator of Liturgical Music 
Amy Dolan 

http://res-db.org/tithing-grants
mailto:Louisjon0312@gmail.com
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MIDDLE & HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY 
YLT (9th – 12th grade)   
YLT meeting June 4—All are welcome for a YLT meeting 
June 4, 6:00 pm—8:00 pm in LoBianco Youth room. Door 
#2 See what is going on over summer. 
 

Attention Thespians: Our summer Faith 
Formation program, June 19 –22, is looking 
for 6-10 actors to help explain the Bible. 
Please contact Brian if interested. 
 

 

Cans $.05 for NCYC 
We are collecting cans as a group to 
help build community and help cover 
cost to attend NCYC. By door # 2 
June 1: 4:00 pm—6:00 pm 
        2: 7:45 am—9:00 am, 3:00 pm—6:00 pm 
 
Foundation (6th – 8th grade) 
June 19—22; Summer Faith Formation will be 19—22, 
6:00 pm—8:30 pm. Please sign up or contact Brian 
https://res-dbq.org/school-year-yff-registration 
 

August 2— Mark your calendar for a day long trip to 
Lost Island in Waterloo. Voted one 
of the Top Ten Outdoor Water 
Parks in the USA. 
 

For more information, contact:  
Brian Nilles 556-7511 Ext. 229  
Email: dbq058ym@dbqarch.org 

YOUTH FAITH FORMATION 

Acts 2:1 When the day of Pentecost had come, they were all 
together in one place.  

Vacation Bible School  
Join us this summer for Vacation Bible 
School: Shine Jesus' Light on Love!  

5, 4, 3, 2, 1 BLAST OFF on an out of this world adventure, 
that's light years of faith-building fun. VBS is a fun-filled 
week of games, skits, music, crafts, snacks, and more for 
children 4 years old through 5th grade.  It will be held  at 
Resurrection School, June 26-30 from 9:00 am to 12:00 pm.  
Registration closes May 30.  Register online today at  
https://res-dbq.org/vacation-bible-school.   
 

Children’s Liturgy 
Children’s Liturgy of the Word will return in 
the fall.  Thank you to all the volunteers that 
make this ministry possible.  If you are interested in helping 
with CLW, please let Emily Tatum know.  We will be holding 
special trainings throughout the summer months.   

Emily Tatum 
Coordinator Youth Faith Formation  

Brian Nilles, Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

Wendy Osterberger 
Director of Faith Formation 

ADULT FAITH FORMATION  
Faith Sharing 
Starting this fall, we plan to help several small faith 
sharing groups form. If you want to be a part of 

one of these small groups and/or would be willing to host in 
your home, please email or call Wendy at the parish office. 
An informational meeting for the hosts will be held on July 
19 at 7:45 am, 1:30 pm, and 6:30 pm in the Lower Level 
Social Space.  Attend the meeting time that works best for 
your schedule. 
 

Adult Confirmation Class 
We welcome all Catholic adults who have never 
received the Sacrament of Confirmation to start preparation 
and receive the sacrament this summer. We will have a 
Monday/Wednesday class starting June 5th from 6:30-
7:30 pm in the Upper Room that will run for 3 weeks.  If you 
plan to join this class, please contact Wendy on or before 
May 31 at dbq058FF@dbqarch.org  

 

Joining the Catholic Church 
Have you been thinking about joining the Catholic 

Church but not sure if you are ready to take that next step? 
No worries!  Contact Wendy at dbq058ff@dbqarch.org to 
schedule a time to talk about your doubts, fears, or whatev-
er may be holding you back. No pressure to join.  Just an 
opportunity to get your questions answered. 

SACRAMENTS 
Attention: 1st and 2nd Graders 

Do you have a child or grandchild in our parish 
that is entering 1st or 2nd grade next school year?  
Are they enrolled in faith formation classes at ei-
ther Holy Family Catholic Schools or our parish 

Faith Formation program?  To begin preparations to receive 
Sacraments of Eucharist and Reconciliation in 2nd grade, 
your child should have regularly attended Faith Formation 
classes the year prior to preparation and be attending reg-
ularly the year they prepare for the sacraments.  To register 
for one of the many youth faith formation options our parish 
offers,  go online to https://res-dbq.org/k-12-faith-
formation For more info and to sign up to prepare for Rec-
onciliation and Eucharist this fall, go to https://res-dbq.org/
first-reconciliation-and-eucharist 

 

High School Confirmation Registration Open 
Registration is now open for the 2023-24 school 

year preparation for the Sacrament of Confirmation for 
those students entering 9th -12th grade in the fall. Go online  
to register at https://res-dbq.org/confirmation-preparation 

Wendy Osterberger 
Director of Faith Formation 

BAPTISM 
Congratulations to the parents and family of 
Winston Patrick Bahl who was baptized on Sunday, 
May 21, 2023.  May our Resurrection faith community be 
Christian witnesses and assist his parents, Jacob and Nicole 
Bahl, as Winston continues to grow in faith. 
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A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE 
Like the disciples in today’s gospel, 
there are times we shut the doors of our 
hearts to people or events. It’s how we 
create emotional distance. Permanent 

distancing is lethal and prevents the PEACE Jesus 
offers you today.—Bud Ozar 
 

MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT 
“There are different kinds of spiritual 
gifts but the same Spirit” (Acts 2:4).  
What are the different gifts that you 
and your spouse have been given? 

Affirm the gifts of your spouse today. 
 

MARRIED COUPLES 
A Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend is like 
Springtime.  It’s a weekend of fresh air, the rebirth of 
romance and new beginnings.  If you’d like to make 
your marriage even more special than it already is you 
can sign up at wwme.org.   
The next weekend is September 22-24 in Dubuque, 
IA.  For more information call 563-920-9419. 

AROUND TOWN 
Prayer for New Archbishop 
Join fellow Catholics from the area as we pray for the next Archbishop 
of Dubuque and those involved with his selection.  On Wednesday, 
May 31, after the usual 5:15 pm Mass at the Cathedral of St. Raphael, 
we’ll pray the rosary and Litany of the Blessed Virgin Mary for this 
important intention.  On this feast of the Visitation of the Blessed Virgin 
Mary, we ask our Lady to intercede for us.  All are welcome and if you 
cannot worship at Mass, still participate in the Marian devotions around 
5:45 pm. 
 

Wahlert  Catholic High School Booster Club 
The Wahlert Catholic High School Booster Club is hosting 
the 46th annual Wahlert Open golf outing Monday, June 
12, at Thunder Hills Country Club. The 1st annual Pickle Ball tournament 
will also be held. Dinner and program for both to follow. Information 
and registration at Holyfamilydbq.org/Wahlertopen or call Wahlert 
Activities Office at 583-9771. Proceeds support all cocurricular 
activities. 
 

Franciscan Common Venture is a volunteer program sponsored by the Sisters 
of St. Francis of Dubuque, IA. Listed here is an upcoming opportunity for 
persons age 21+. If interested, contact Sr. Michelle Balek, OSF: 563-583-
9786, balekm@osfdbq.org, or visit our website for a listing of the 2023 
opportunities and downloadable application materials:  www.osfdbq.org/
commonventure 
  

Catholic Worker House, Waterloo, IA 
Week-long: July 9-15 (Cost $100) St. Francis of Assisi Catholic Worker House 
is a faith-based intentional community committed to practicing the Works of 
Mercy as found in Jesus’ teachings. Service needs include: assisting with 
community meals, cleaning, painting, and ministry of presence. There will be 
the opportunity to give service with a few other non-profit organizations in 
Waterloo. Team has room for 2-3 more people.   Due date to apply: June 11 

PARISH SUPPORT 
 

Adult tithe for May 21, 2023 was not available at the time of 
publishing. 

 
Have you remembered Resurrection in your will? 

Thank you for your support! 

ACTIVITIES & MEETINGS 
Parish Offices are closed Friday evening,  

Saturday, and Sunday. 
 

MONDAY,  May 29 
  Memorial Day—No Events 
TUESDAY,  May 30 
 1:00 PM Bible Study ......................... Adult FF Room 
WEDNESDAY,  May 31 
  No Events 
THURSDAY,  June 1  
 7:30 AM M.E.S.S. .................... Church Social Space 
 4:00 PM Summer Catechist In-Service ..................... 

 .............................................. Adult FF Room 
   6:30 PM M.E.S.S. ......................................................... 

 .......... Parish Office Small Meeting Room 
FRIDAY,  June 2  
  No Events    
SATURDAY,  June 3  
 9:00 AM Middle School Youth Ministry ................... 

 ............................................. LoBianco Room 
SUNDAY,  June 4   
 1:30 PM St. Peregrine Group ................................... 

 ........................... Church Gathering Space  
 6:00 PMYLT ................. Deacon Tim LoBianco Room  
 
ST. PEREGRINE PRAYER GROUP 
The next meeting of the St. Peregrine Prayer 
Group is Sunday, June 4, at 1:30 pm in the 
Resurrection Church Gathering Space. The group 
meets at Resurrection on the first Sunday of the 
month at 1:30 pm, and meetings last just under 
one hour. The St. Peregrine Prayer Group 
provides support through prayer and fellowship 
for those suffering from cancer, foot ailments and 
any incurable disease.  

SCRIP 
 
The next scrip order date is Monday, June 5. Note: there are 3 weeks 
between orders. Orders and payment must be received by 10:00 am 
on Monday. 
 
To sign up for a scrip account, or for any other questions related to 
scrip, contact the Resurrection Scrip Program at: scripoffice@gmail.com 
 

Kohl’s has made some changes to their scrip gift cards 
effective 4/27 and has since issued brand new gift cards through 
RaiseRight. Any gift cards purchased after this date can no 
longer be applied to Kohl’s Charge Card account balances. If 
you have any questions about Kohl’s Charge Card account 
balances, please contact Kohl’s Customer Service at 800-564-
5740. 

http://wwme.org/
mailto:balekm@osfdbq.org
http://www.osfdbq.org/commonventure
http://www.osfdbq.org/commonventure
mailto:scripoffice@gmail.com
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The Universal Church is well over 2000 years old but even 
our local Catholic community has been in existence since 
1857 with St. Philomena preceding our existing church 
structure which was built in 1985. We are not a new com-
munity so it is good for us to have a periodic evaluation 
administered to us.  
 
Our own Pastoral Council has the responsibility of looking 
at the total package and offering us insight and advice 
toward changes, adjustments and perhaps even treatments 
so that we not only function but also flourish as one body in 
the same spirit. Give thanks to God for our Pastoral Coun-
cil members both former and newly elected or appointed.   
 
In the meantime, we celebrate another birthday, another 
year older. We rejoice in the gift of faith. Happy Birthday 
to the Church and to you as you are an important member 
of the Body of Christ. 
    Fr. Phil Gibbs, Pastor 

CONTACT US  

Parish Office: 563-556-7511    Website: www.res-dbq.org 
 

 
PARISH STAFF 
Priest 
Rev. Phillip Gibbs, Pastor, Ext 211 .............. DBQ058@dbqarch.org 
 

Deacon & Pastoral Associate 
Deacon Michael Ellis, Ext 230 .................... DBQ058D@dbqarch.org 
 

Deacons 
Deacon Gerald Jorgensen ....................... DBQCMTAUD@dbqarch.org 
Deacon Jim Schmidt ................................... DBQ058D2@dbqarch.org 
Deacon John Robbins................................. DBQ058D3@dbqarch.org 
 

Coordinator of Liturgical Music 
Amy Dolan, Ext 212 ................................... DBQ058S5@dbqarch.org 
 

Liturgical Ministry Scheduler 
Jessica Schneider ......................................... DBQ058S2@dbqarch.org 
 

Director of Faith Formation 
Wendy Osterberger, Ext 235 .................. DBQ058FF@dbqarch.org 
 

Coordinator of Youth Faith Formation 
Emily Tatum, Ext 216 ................................ DBQ058FF2@dbqarch.org 
 

Coordinator of Youth Ministries 
Brian Nilles, Ext 229 ..................................DBQ058YM@dbqarch.org 
 

Business Manager 
Melissa Turner, Ext 218 ............................ DBQ058BM@dbqarch.org 
 

Bookkeeper 
Judy Tigges, Ext 231 .................................. DBQ058BK@dbqarch.org 
 

Parish Nurse 
Mary Schmidt, RN, Ext 232......................... DBQ058N@dbqarch.org 
 

Secretary 
Mary Jo Dalsing, Ext 210 ........................ DBQ058sec@dbqarch.org 
 

Cemetery Trustee 
Deacon Jim Schmidt ........................................................ 563-542-1829 
 

Maintenance Supervisor 
Joe Hohmann, Ext 236 ............................... DBQ058S8@dbqarch.org 
 

SCHOOL 
Holy Family Catholic Schools 
Central Administration Office....................................... 563-582-5456 

Resurrection Site  
School Office.................................................................... 563-583-9488 
Preschool/Daycare Office ............................................ 563-583-5206 
Principal, Denise Grant .......................... dgrant@holyfamilydbq.org 
 

RESURRECTION PRAYER CHAIN 
Karen Meyer .............. 563-588-3547, Resprayerchain@gmail.com 
 

PARISH CHAIRPERSONS 
Pastoral Council, John CallahanJohn.Michael.Callahan@gmail.com 
Finance Council, Tom Evans  ....................... tevans2525@gmail.com 
Holy Family Board of Education, Kelley Schiesl  ... 563-543-4588 
Liturgy Committee, Deacon Mike Ellis  ...................... 563-556-7511 
Parish Life Committee, Julie Laugesen  .................... 563-845-7748 
Social Justice Committee, Tim & Mary Moothart .. 563-581-7690 
St. Vincent de Paul Society, Andy Benko ................. 563-556-3272 
Vocations Committee, Terry Friedman  .................... 563-556-3121 

ST. VINCENT DE  PAUL  
VOUCHER CENTER NEEDS 
End Poverty Through Systemic Change  
 
 
The following items are needed most right now at our 
voucher center: 
  

• Small jugs of laundry soap 

• Hygiene products (shampoo, body wash, bars of 

soap) 

• Canned pasta meals (ravioli, etc.,) 

• Cold cereal 

• Pasta and pasta sauce 

• Peanut butter 

• Jelly 

  
Please be sure to return 
the blue bags with your 
donations. If you, or 
someone you know, is in 
need of assistance, 
please call the St. Vin-
cent de Paul Voucher 
Line at 563-584-2226.  

Continued from page 2. 

Social Justice Committee Facebook Group 
The Resurrection Social Justice Committee would 
love to hear from you! Check out our Facebook 
group below to find out about what we are doing 
and to share your own experiences and ideas. 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/922909382036597  

http://www.res-dbq.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/922909382036597
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Father’s Day Spiritual Bouquet 
There is a custom in our faith tradition of offering special 
intentions during a Holy Mass for the benefit of our 
beloved deceased. Most notable among them is All Souls 
Day during which a stipend ($5.00) is offered for a Mass. 
The names of the deceased are often printed in the 
bulletin. There are other fitting times when multiple 
intentions could be offered in remembrance of loved ones. 
Of those fitting times are both Mother’s Day and Father’s 
Day.  
  

It is a common practice for us on Father’s Day to go out 
and get our living Dads a gift. The same can be done for 
our deceased Dads in the form of what is known as a 
“spiritual bouquet.” In memory, the names of our deceased 
Father’s will be listed in the bulletin on Father’s Day 
weekend, June 18, 2023. 
  

If you are interested in remembering your dearly 
departed Father this year in a spiritual bouquet of prayer 
intentions, please submit his name and a $5 offering to the 
parish office by Monday, June 12, 2023. Envelopes for 
Father’s Day Mass offerings are available in the back of 
church.  

Res Readers Book Club 
        

The next book club discussion is                                          
on Thursday, June 22, 2023, from 7:30 
– 9:00 am in the small meeting room in 
the parish office or 6:30 – 8:00 pm in 
the Adult Faith Formation Room at the 
school.  
 

Book: This Present Paradise by Claire 
Dwyer  
 

Please read this book before we gather 
on June 22. All are welcome!  

Bert Spore 
319-310-7582 | bspore@4lpi.com 


